AQuA General Minutes
4/16/16

Head Steer Eldrid Schafer called the meeting to order at 9:25 a.m.  There were no visitors to introduce.

Turn in days for AQuA exhibits was discussed. "Doors" World Quilt New England 7/16/16.  "Absolutely Artful" Quiltfest Oasis Palm Springs 6/18/16.
Susan Strickland advised that she still has a few more places for the Patty Hawkins workshop.  The final total to be paid is $275.

The Mission Statement had been discussed by the Steers and it reads as follows:  The mission of AQuA is to create art by textile manipulation in a layered stitched form.
It is noted that if you enter a quilt in a Mancuso quilt show you will have to follow their rules.  You will find their rules in the Prospectus.  If you enter through AQuA you will follow our rules.

The Art Center may have their own rules which we will have to follow when we put our exhibit there in 1917.

Kathy Schattleitner advised that Copy Copy will print on 15 x 20 on 100% cotton fabric

Wendy Bain advised that Laurie Barnes has breast cancer.  Please keep her in your thoughts and prayers.

Sandra Hoefner had copied the information on the website 2017 Pathfinder's National Exhibit.  There are 4 documents posted on the website.

Susan Strickland advised that Deborah Snyder may give us a workshop in May of 2017.   No sewing machines needed.

Show and Tell: Rosalyn Harwood, Susan Strickland, Kathy Schatleitner, Shar Weiser, Jacque Weimer and Carol Wilson all showed lovely pieces that they had created.

It was advised that Tangles is for sale.  The current owners do not want to close it, but rather someone who can take it over and keep it running.

Angela Kenley spoke about line, color, shape, interval, etc.  She advised that two books were exceptional good on these subjects.  "A Painter's Guide to Basic Problems and Solutions" by David Friend and "The Quilters Book of Design Expanded Second Edition" by Ann Johnson.
Ruth Feild has not received any further information about the Art Center Show.  They may take up to 40 pieces.  We will have a juror and Avery will curate

Mary Grande was the program for the most recent SSQ show.  It was enjoyed by all.

The SSQ Book Fair at Barnes and Noble was a great success.

The "end of the month" critique group is open to anyone.  It is held the last Friday of the month at Barbara Scott's house from 12 pm to 1 pm.

The meeting was adjourned.

